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And The Winners Are...  
Submitted by Amy Burton, City Clerk  

 

 Each November, voters head to the polls to elect individuals for 
our local government. This year, the City had three open seats for 
Council. Those seats are currently held by Jolene Niernberger, Susan 
Eaton, and Dena Patee. Ms. Niernberger was the only candidate 
to file by the June 1

st
 deadline to be included on the ballot for election.  

When the polls closed at 7:00 p.m. on November 6
th
, the only candidate 

that was announced as elected was Jolene Niernberger. This left the 
fate of the other two vacant council seats to write-in votes. There were 
453 write-in votes cast. On November 15

th
, the County Clerk certified 

the following election results:    
 

  Jolene Niernberger ï 553 
  Steve Ferland ï 132 
  Martin LaBarge ï 126 
 

 These top-three vote getters will be sworn into office at the 
January 14

th
, 2019 Council meeting. Shortly thereafter, both the newly 

elected and current council members will partake in a Council 
orientation work session. The work session will provide an overview of 
their duties as council members and include a short review of 
municipal law and the Kansas Open Meetings Act. There are many 
laws and policies that council members need to be aware of to effectively 
carry out their duties. Please join me in congratulating Jolene, Steve, 
and Martin in their election win!         

the town crier , official newsletter of the City of Ellis, 
is distributed quarterly (March, June, September and 
December).  Questions, comments or suggestions 
about the newsletter may be directed to:      

City Clerkôs Office          
815 Jefferson             
Ellis KS 67637  
 
(785) 726-4812   
ellisclerk@eaglecom.net 

League of Kansas Municipalities 
Annual Supper 

Submitted by David McDaniel, Mayor  

 The League of Kansas Municipalities recently held the annual 
Regional Supper in Oakley, Kansas on October 24, 2018. This annual 
event is held in different areas of the state and allows elected officials 
to meet together to share ideas and also to meet with the various 
Senators and Representatives from that district. Senator Rick Billinger 
and Representative Ken Rahjes along with twenty eight people 
attended in Oakley. Attendees were able to discuss the upcoming 
Legislative Session and important issues facing cities. There was also 
an educational class presented on the topic Home Rule in Kansas. 
Prior to Home Rule Amendment cities had to petition the legislature 
for specific statutes giving a city the power to take action addressing a 
local concern. The League is a strong proponent of Home Rule.  
Mayor David McDaniel and Council member Jolene Niernberger 
attended and received credit for the educational program given by the 
League Attorney and staff. 
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While doing your yard work,  
please remember that the Cityôs  

 

 

BURN SITE 
 

takes ONLY  
tree limbs, branches and brush.  

 
 

The Site does NOT accept grass, leaves, 
lumber, or miscellaneous  

wooden items. 

Seeking Volunteers 
Submitted by Chris Cline, Firefighter  

The Ellis Volunteer Fire Department is 
accepting applications. If interested, please 
leave a message for Fire Chief Dustin Vine 
at the City Clerkôs office.   

 Numbers that are Written Out Count More 
Submitted by Verda Flinn, Assistant City Clerk  

Greener on the Other Side 
Submitted by Verda Flinn,  

Assistant City Clerk  

As of the end of the 2018 growing season, 

the citizens of the City of Ellis have diverted 
118.15 tons of grass from the landfill. The 

grass was taken to an area farm where it is 
used for cattle feed. The resulting landfill 

cost savings for this year is $8,034. 

Since the programôs inception in 1994, 

the City has diverted 7,348,480 pounds 
of grass, for a savings of $216,008 in landfill 

costs. We would like to thank everyone who 
participates in the grass pickup, as it helps 

keep our costs down at the county landfill.  Service Awards 
Submitted by Verda Flinn, Assistant City Clerk  

Loyal and dedicated employees form the foundation of every city 

with a strong, progressive government. In todayôs mobile society, 
where frequent job transitions are considered the norm, long -term 

employees are a rare and valuable asset. The pride and devotion 
shown by these men and women in their jobs is an important factor in 

making Kansas communities a better place to live.   

In order to promote interest in good government and to command 
faithful and effective public service by the officers and employees of 

the City of Ellis, in 1964 the 
Governing Body began the 

practice of recognizing city 
employees for continuous 

public service.  

Fifty-four years later, the 
tradition of recognizing dedicated 

employees continues. Five service 
awards were presented at the 

October 15, 2018 City Council 

meeting by Mayor Dave 
McDaniel. 

 

15  years  Clerk I  
10  years  City Treasurer  
10  years  Fire Lieutenant  
5 years  Police Chief  
5  years  Public Works Director  

 Have you ever noticed that there are two sections of the check to 
indicate the amount of the draft? There is a box where you put the 
amount of the check 
with numbers (red oval) 
and another section 
where you write out, in 
words (red rectangle), 
the amount of the 
check. What happens if 
they donôt agree? Can 
we still cash your 
check? 
 Per the Uniform Commercial Code, the amount written out in 
words take precedence. The assumption is that it takes more 
consideration to write out a number in words and therefore, less likely 
to be erroneous. 
 Recently we have seen more and more checks being written out 
with two different amounts. Our bank will only accept the amount that 
is written out in words. Therefor, when we process your payment and if 
the numbers do not match, we will only apply the amount written out in 
words towards your account. This has caused some people to have 
penalties because the check was written out incorrectly and a full 
payment is therefor not applied to the account. Please double-check 
your check before dropping it by our office to make sure this is not 
happening to you. 

 Pictured from left to right: Mayor David 
McDaniel, City Treasurer Faith Scheck, Public 

Works Director Alan Scheuerman, and 

Police Chief Taft Yates 
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City of Ellis   MISSION STATEMENT       The City of Ellis efficiently promotes infrastructure and  

beautification programs, supporting community growth while preserving its intrinsic small town charm.  

Legal Beagle 
Submitted by Verda Flinn,  

Assistant City Clerk  

Dog tags are due January 1
st
. 

Proof of current rabies vaccinations is 
required at the time of application 
for the tag(s). Dog tags may be 
purchased through February 28, 
2019 without penalty. 
Tags for spayed or neutered 

dogs are $5.00 each and tags for 
intact dogs are $10.00 each. After 
February 28, 2019, a penalty of 
$2.00 per month will be assessed 
on each dog tag that is purchased 
late. In the event a current year 
tag is lost, a duplicate tag may be 
purchased for $1.00. 
Aside from complying with City 

code, having a current city dog 
tag ensures that every effort will 
be made to locate the 
owner of an animal 
that may have run 
away from home.  

The third annual Trunk or treat 
was a great success. There were 

even more participants handing 
out candy this year than in the 

previous years. There were over 

200 ñTrick or Treaters" this 
year. We thank everyone for 

making this a success.  

Trunk or  
Treat 

Submitted by Taft Yates,  
Chief of Police  

League of Kansas Municipalities  
Annual Conference 

Submitted by David McDaniel, Mayor  

 The League of Kansas Municipalities held the Annual Conference in 
Topeka, October 6-8, 2018. Approximately 450 elected and appointed 
officials from across the state attended the 3 day event. Educational sessions 
were held each day and the League presented The Statement of Municipal 
Policy for the 2019 Kansas Legislative Session to the members.   
 Some of the topics the League will be addressing include Home Rule, 
Tax Lid, Internet Sales Tax, Budget and Workersô Compensation Issues. The 
large trade show featured vendors promoting all kinds of products and services 
related to cities. 
 Educational breakout sessions included speakers and programs all three 
days to cover a vast array of topics from Cyber Security, Crisis Intervention, 
Effective Social Media for Government, Employee Benefit Plans and Civility 
and Public Service just to list a few. 
 The Kansas Mayorsô Association Breakfast was held on Monday morning 
Oct 8

th
. President of the Kansas Mayorsô Association, Ellis Mayor David 

McDaniel addressed the group on memberships, upcoming events and 
services offered to members. 
 The conference concluded with the general voting session to ratify the 
Leaguesô 2019 Statement of Municipal Policy.  Ellis Council Member Jolene 
Niernberger is the appointed voting member for the City of Ellis and serves 
on the Finance and Taxation Committee. 
 Recently appointed to the League of Kansas Municipalities Governing 

Body are Sara Caylor of Ottawa and David McDaniel of Ellis. 

Donõt Be Fooled 
Submitted by Taft Yates,  

Chief of Police  

 Beware of the many different types 
of scams that are out there. If you 
receive strange phone calls, emails or 
regular mail demanding money or 
wanting personal information, please 
hang up and block the number. Notify 
the Ellis Police Department right away. 
Do not engage in conversation with 
these people.   
 Some examples include someone 
calling and saying they are from the 
IRS and you owe them money. The 
IRS does not call people who owe 
them money. You might get a call from 
an unknown person requesting help 
and claim to be a relative. Do not 
engage in conversation with this person, 
it is a scam. 
 Keep in mind, it can happen to 
anyone, anywhere, anytime. It does 
not matter how old or young you might be. 
It does not matter how much education 
or how much money you may or may 
not have. Please be careful and vigilant. 
It is your life and your money. 

      Ellis Mayor David McDaniel was featured in the August/
September edition of the Kansas Government Journal. Mayor 
McDaniel was recently appointed to the League of Kansas 
Municipalities Governing Body after submitting a successful 
resumeô to the 23 member League Governing Body. 

 The League of Kansas Municipalities advocates for member cities across the 
State of Kansas. The League provides numerous services and benefits to the 
member municipalities and officials as they look to address the challenges facing 
cities in the 21

st
 Century. 

Ellis City Mayor Appointed 
Submitted by Verda Flinn, Assistant City Clerk  



City Code states each customerôs sewer charge 

must be reviewed annually and adjusted if necessary 
with the April 1st billing. The Code states that a 
monthly average of the water used between 
the December meter reading and the March 
meter reading is computed, and that average 
is then applied to a sewer rate table. The 
resulting sewer charge will remain in effect for the 

next 12 months starting with the April 1st billing. 
Our meters are read around the 10th of each month.  

New residents who have moved into Ellis before 
December 2018 started their service with the base 

rate of $23.92 for the sewer charge. Once the evaluation  

period is computed, the average water usage during 
that time period will determine your sewer rate 

change accordingly to the sewer rate table.  
To the right is a brief sampling of the current sewer charges.  
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HOLIDAY TRASH SCHEDULE  
 

 Monday, December 24 NO trash pickup on Christmas Eve observation 

 Tuesday, December 25 NO trash pickup on Christmas Day observation 

 Wednesday, December 26 The Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday trash routes will be run  
 

 Tuesday, January 1 NO trash pickup on New Yearôs Day observation 

 Wednesday, January 2 The Tuesday and Wednesday trash routes will be run 

Greetings to 
Everyone 

Submitted by Taft Yates,  
Chief of Police  

 

Annual Sewer Rate Evaluation Period 
Submitted by Verda Flinn, Assistant City Clerk  

Moving Right Along  
Submitted by Alan Scheuerman, Public Works Director  

 The Public Works department has been busy with some drainage issues in 
the community. The ditch on West 6th street by the north fairground entrance 
got a facelift. It was cleaned out to allow for better drainage. Ten truck loads of 
dirt was hauled to the recycling center area for use at a later time.  
 After years and years of buildup, the plugged and rusted culvert was removed 
from the west driveway. At the second driveway on the east, a four inch 
waterline was supposed to be acting as a culvert. Both driveways were replaced 
with two new 12ò diameter culverts. With the new culverts in place and minimum 
maintenance, the drainage should work for years to come in this area of town. 

 thousands  
 of gallons of  monthly  
 water used sewer charge 
 

 1 $24.29  

 2 $24.66  

 3 $25.03  

 4 $36.72  

 5 $50.47 
  

 10  $80.52  

 15  $108.82  
  

 20  $137.12  

 25  $156.67  

 I hope everyone has had a great fall 
season with not to many hiccups. For 
the Ellis Police Department, it is always 
great seeing the young Americans 
heading to school, whether they are 
driving, walking or riding on the bus 
or in a car. We are pleased to see 
drivers slowing down in the school 
zones and stopping for pedestrians 
at crosswalks. We thank you. 
 Now that winter is in full swing 
please take a little extra time getting 
ready to leave your home in the 
mornings. Warm your vehicle so as 
to help defrost the window on your 
vehicle. Dress for the occasion. If it 
is cold, snowing or raining, please 
bundle up warmly. Be careful on the 
icy sidewalks and streets. If driving a 
distance you might consider putting a 
small shovel, ice melt or kitty litter 
and a blanket in your vehicle for 
emergencies. 
 I would like to thank everyone that 
braved the weather and came out on 
Veterans Day for the dedication of 
our Veterans Memorial Walk Way to 
the memorial monument. It really 
meant a lot to me to see all of you 
out there.  
 The holidays are closing in on us 
again. Please spend as much quality 
time with your loved ones. Enjoy your 
holidays! Share kindness with others.  
 The Ellis Police Department would 
like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas 
and Happy New Year. 
 Thank you for supporting us and 
our city.   

The Ellis Police Department continues to support 
and participate in the DARE program with Ellis 

County Sheriff Harbin. A DARE graduation will be 

held for the 5th grade class at St. Maryôs in the 
near future. 

DARE Program 
Submitted by Taft Yates, Chief of Police  


